July 17, 1945

Mre. Arch P. Naramore
Orpheun Bldg ~
Wichite 2, Kensas

Dear Arch, Sr:

/

It was 'gonorouc indeed of you to write me as you
did in your letter of the 1l6th instant,

Boing Soorotary of the Boleotive Servioo Board,
Alderman from the lst ward, President of the Lawrence Civie
Action Council, President of the Lawrence Country Club, Chairman
of the Lawrence War Nursaries,and Governor of Rotary district 123
together with writing Jayhawk Rebounds and head of the department
of Physical Educttion and Varsity Basketball Coach, I find that

my time runs out long before I get my work done. However 1 do
want to let you know that I consider this a genuine compliment
from you and if and when I have time I would like to attempt

something that might be worthwhile to the boys.

I have a promise now to McGraw-Hill & Company who are
publishers in New York to write a bood on "The Treatment of
Athletic Injuries." I have put that off from time to time due
to the war work that I find myself in,

I just returned from Topeka this morning from a trip

concerning the rehabilitation progrem for returning veterans.
A lot of committee work of this type makes me seem busier than
I have ever been in my life. I don't know whether I am busier

or whether I just asswie that I am. Anyhow I mlways find it
easy to keep out of mischief as I have no time for it. _

Again thanking you foy your kind words and the confidence
expressed in me, I am _

s

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education
Varsity Basketball Coach




